BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 12 January 2015
	


	Present

	Cllr Mrs Blackmore in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Lucas, Lord, Spear, Mrs Chesters, Gilbert, Mrs Parsons, Mrs Smith and Mrs Shapland.

Miss T Weaver (Parish Clerk)



	256/2014/15
	Apologies


	Received from Cllr Mrs Chugg and Bonds


	257/2014/15
	Questions from the Public


	None received.

	258/2014/15
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Council wished it to be minuted that its thoughts are with the families of previous Parish Councillors David Dodge, Philip Daniels and Frank Wheal who have recently passed away.  The Council thanked them for everything that they had done for the community whilst serving on the Parish Council.  
The Chairman reminded Members that Devon County Council would be providing Flood Warden training on 14th and 15th January 2015 from 6:30pm at Braunton Academy.



	259/2014/15
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Gilbert declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 269/2014/15, as he has a boat moored at Velator Quay.
Cllr Mrs Chesters declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 270/2014/15, as she is the Parish Council representative on the Friends of Braunton Library.

Cllr Mrs Chesters declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 265/2014/15 (k), as she lives opposite the site.

Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 270/2014/15, as she the Parish Council representative on the Friends of Braunton Library.

Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 273/2014/15, as lives in Church Street.

Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 265/2014/15 (b), as she is a member of the Valuation Tribunal.

Cllr Mrs Parsons declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 266/2014/15, as she is the Vice-Chair of Braunton Youth Club.



	260/2014/15
	Request for Dispensation


	None received.

	261/2014/15
	Minutes


	(a) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 8 December 2014 be approved and signed as a correct record, 
(b) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held on 8 December 2014 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee held on 18 December 2014 be ratified and adopted by the Council

 (N/C)



	262/2014/15
	Police Representation
	There was no report from the Police received.


	263/2014/15
	Finance
	(a) RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £12,420.07.
(b)  RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for December 2014 be received and noted.

(N/C)



	264/2014/15
	Action Sheet
	Cllr Spear informed Members that there were no dog bins in Lower Park Road.  The Clerk to include Lower Park Road in the dog bin quality review under the Town and Parish Fund.
Cllr Mrs Spear reported that the double yellow lines in Braunton had still not been completed on Barton Lane and Lower Park Road.

RESOLVED: That the action sheet be updated and noted.

 (N/C)



	265/2014/15
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Shapland, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 

Cllr Mrs Parsons declared a non-Pecuniary interest.

 

	266/2014/15


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	In the absence of the Devon County Cllr Mrs Chugg the Clerk tabled her report, attached as Appendix A.
Cllr Mrs Parsons informed the Council that the Youth Club still do not have an official date when they can use the Yard.  


	267/2014/15
	Report from North Devon District Councillors


	Cllr Lucas reported that he would be attending a Licensing Committee meeting tomorrow to consider issuing a licence for Baggy Lodge at Croyde.
Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that at the December Executive meeting the Off Street Parking Order was reviewed and would now include the Agricultural Inn car park.

Cllr Spear reported progress regarding the Air Quality Action Plan (AQAP). The District Council are still clarifying a few details with Devon County Council.  North Devon Council aim to complete the AQAP by March it will then approach the Department of Environment, Food and Rural Affairs for funding.  


	268/2014/15


	Braunton Flood Update
	In the absence of the Flood Warden the Council noted his report attached as appendix B. 

The Clerk reported that a multi-agency meeting took place on Monday 12 January 2015 regarding progress with Devon County Council Surface Water Management Plan, notes attached as appendix C. 


	269/2014/15


	Velator Quay

	Cllr Lord reported that the velator quay naturalisation and footpath improvements had now been completed.  There is still an issue with the floating pontoon tipping during certain tides, but he is working with the manufacturers to find a solution.
The final phase of the project will be the installation of benches, litterbins and interpretation boards.  There will be an official opening of the quay held at the end of April.

Cllr Mrs Chesters and Mrs Shapland declared a non-Pecuniary interest.


	270/2014/15
	Friends of Braunton Library
	The Council considered a request from Friends of Braunton Library to use the empty external parish hall lavatory building for storage.  It was noted that if this area was to be used for the purpose of storage it would no longer be exempt from paying rates.  As part of the Councils Development Plan for 2016/17 it is also planned that the building be turned back into a public lavatory.
RESOLVED: That the Council would not be able to provide the external parish hall lavatory building to be used for storage by the Friends of Braunton Library.
(N/C)



	271/2014/15
	Braunton Express

	RESOLVED: That the content of the winter Braunton Braunton Express be approved.
(N/C)

	272/2014/15
	Review of Polling Districts and Polling Stations

	RESOLVED: That the review of the Polling Stations for Braunton be noted.
(N/C)

	273/2014/15
	Heritage Street Light Braunton

	Cllr Mrs Shapland explained that Western Power Distribution intend to replace all existing wooden power poles in Church Street with the modern metal power poles.  She felt that this would not be in keeping with the existing street scene and requested if the Council would consider writing to Devon County Council to request that the existing wooden poles be replaced with heritage street lamps.
RESOLVED: That the Council writes to Devon County Council and request that the existing wooden power poles be replaced with metal heritage street poles.


(N/C)

	274/2014/15
	Hire of Recreation Ground
	RESOLVED: That the Council grants consent for the Braunton Rotary Clubs to use the Recreation Ground on Monday 25 May 2015 for their annual Village Fair.

	
	
	

	275/2014/15
	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (c) were received and noted.



	PART ll – Exclusion of Press and Public

It was RESOLVED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public Admissions to Meetings Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt (3).



	276/2014/15
	Museum of British Surfing Lease
	The Clerk reported that due to annual leave the Museum of British Surfing Director and Trustees would not be available to meet with the Council until week commencing 26 January 2015.

RESOLVED: That the Clerk be instructed to arrange a date and time for this meeting to take place.

(N/C)


The meeting closed at 10.10 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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